
Conewago Township Board of Supervisors        
February 4, 2025 

                                                       
-Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:        
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held at 490 Copenhaffer Rd. York, PA 
17404. The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson Wilhide at 6:00pm.  Those in 
attendance were Lorreta Wilhide (Chairperson), Brian Klinger (Supervisor), John MacDonald 
(Supervisor), Derek Rinaldo (Engineer), Steve McDonald (Solicitor), Lieutenant Neidigh 
(NYCRPD), Josh Kopp (PWD/Manager), Shanna Housman via TEAMS (Office Administrator), 
Bethany Inman (Zoning Officer).  
  
-Public Requests:   
Julian from Hunter Creek Enclave HOA requested updates on the bond and what is going on 
with the developer. Huenke, the developer has been contacted and Steve is waiting for an update.  
We will have a check in at the April 2025 BOS meeting.  
 
-Ordinance #373: Supervisor’s Compensation- This is an update coming from PSATS. 
Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to 
approve Ordinance #373. Vote: 3-0 
 
Resolution 2025-06: Tax Collector Fees- Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by 
Supervisor Klinger, unanimously carried to approve Resolution 2025-06. Vote: 3-0 
 
Resolution 2025-07: ROW Canal Road Dedication- Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by 
Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to approve Resolution 2025-07. Vote: 3-0 
 
Resolution 2025-08: MAP Grant- Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor 
Klinger, unanimously carried to approve Resolution 2025-08 up to $50,000. Vote: 3-0 
 
-Approval of Agenda: Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, 
unanimously carried to approve the agenda. Vote: 3-0        
        
-Approval of Previous Minutes: Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Chairperson 
Wilhide, unanimously carried to approve the January 2025 minutes. Vote: 3-0 
 
-Planning & Zoning:   
-Comp Plan: HRG has some edits to fix in the plan before comments. C.S Davidson will fine 
tune after we approve the HRG comp plan.  
 
-Reports:         
Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to 
approve the January Building report and the January Police Report. Vote: 3-0   
   
-Treasurer's Report:       
-Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor Klinger, unanimously carried to 
approve the January financial Report. Vote: 3-0  
        



-Manager/Road Report:  
Road Bids: Road bids will be opened on March 13th. Motion by Supervisor Klinger, second by 
Supervisor MacDonald, unanimously carried to approve the road bid advertisements. Vote: 3-0 
 
-Solicitors Report: 
 
-Engineers Report:  
 
-Comp Plan Update: 
 
-Unfinished Business:  
ZV Rental: Motion by Supervisor MacDonald, second by Supervisor Klinger, unanimously 
carried to approve the rental rate increase to $250.00 starting February 4th. Vote: 3-0  
 
Locust Point: Manager Josh Jopp, Supervisor Klinger, Road Master Joe Smith, and Lt. Anderson 
had a meting about the truck traffic on Locust Point Road. Supervisor Klinger wanted to make 
sure the public knows we are working on it and there was a meeting. 
 
Susquehanna Trail turnback passed the transportation department. 
 
-New Business:   
-Food Truck Fridays start the first Friday in May. There was a coloring contest at Conewago 
Elementary.  
 
-Other Business: 
 
Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 7:00PM        
        
Respectfully submitted,        
       
        
Shanna Housman        
Office Administrator 
 

 


